
 
 
 

St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER:26th JANUARY 2024 

 

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

  

 

 

 

 

   

Dear Families  

As you know, we have a new attendance policy which we have shared with you recently 
https://stjosephsstanley.bwcet.com/statutory-information/policies-related-documents/  
We have also shared each child's individual attendance for autumn term 2023 with families. 
As part of the next stage of implementing this policy, we will be issuing letters where a pupil's 
attendance is below 97%. This information will be based on the dates from Tuesday 5th 
September 2023 – Friday 26th January 2024. 
 

Where this is the case, attendance will be closely monitored for a period of 4 weeks.  After this 
period, if attendance concerns remain, you may be called into school to discuss how 
improvements can be made and what further support is necessary to ensure your child is able to 
attend school regularly. 
 
Staffing Update 
Mrs Jones is leaving us at the end of this 1/2 term.  I would like to extend my sincere thanks to 
her for her contribution to St Joseph's.  We will keep you updated regarding any new 
appointments. 
 
Ben & Jet 
This week, the boys and girls in EYFS were lucky enough to have not 1, not 2 but 3 special visitors 

in school! They all listened carefully and found out all about the job of a police officer. They then 

learnt more about police dogs and even got the chance to stroke Jet and Ben (if they were feeling 

brave enough!). There was also a selection of police uniform which the children were very excited 

to try on - I think we may have some future police officers on our hands!  
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Times Table Rock Star 

This week's 'Rockstar of the Week' is Harry! Well done for your amazing multiplication and 
fantastic studio speed! Children can see all our previous TTRS winners on our 'Times Table 
Rockstars' display board outside the Year 6 classroom.  
 
This week has been the first week of the 'Battle of the Classes' KS2 tournament. This week's 
winners are Year 5 with 156 points. This puts them straight to the top of the table, well done! 
 
St Joseph's are currently 9th on the TTRS leaderboard for schools in our area. We currently have 
an average time of 3.78 seconds to answer each question which is very quick! 

 

 

Centre for Life 
As part of their class studies children in Year 2 & Year 5 will be going on a visit to the Centre 
for Life on Friday 1st March.  Please complete the form using the link below to advise us if your 
child requires a school packed lunch. 
 
Year 2 https://forms.office.com/e/VNuqnxjJHy  
 
Year 5 https://forms.office.com/e/d2Ru8maGRt 
 
Newcastle Theatre Royal 
As part of their class studies, children in Year 4 will be going on a visit to Newcastle Theatre 
Royal on Thursday 2nd May to see “The Boy at the Back of the Class”.   
 
A voluntary contribution towards the cost of these trips would be very much appreciated and can be 

paid via ARBOR.  Donations can be paid in instalments (e.g. £2.00 a week) if you wish. Your 
donations do make a difference to what we can offer the children. 
 
On-Line Safety Workshop for Parents 
We are holding an “On-line Safety” workshop for parents on Tuesday 6th February at 3:15 
pm. There is a cost to school for this workshop and we would be obliged if you could 
complete the form using the link below to advise us if you are able to attend. 
https://forms.office.com/e/ugrvL6b4xS  
 
 

House Points 

Children can earn house points from all staff during the week.  

Congratulations to St Oswald who earned the most house points this week. 

https://forms.office.com/e/VNuqnxjJHy
https://forms.office.com/e/d2Ru8maGRt
https://forms.office.com/e/ugrvL6b4xS


 
 
 

  

  
Attendance 

We aim to provide the highest quality education for our pupils. We know that they will only benefit 

fully from this high-quality school experience if they attend regularly and on time. When pupils are 

absent, they risk missing out on our carefully planned curriculum. Research also tells us that pupils 

who miss school can sometimes struggle to develop secure and lasting friendships.  

This week’s attendance is 95.7% 

Our target is 97% 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

95.6% 96.6% 97.6% 98.5% 96.1% 91.4% 94.8% 95.1% 

 
 

Lateness 
This week, on average, 21 children were late for school. This is a slight increase in numbers. 
A reminder that children are welcomed into school from 8.40 in readiness for 8.45 start.  If you 
are still approaching school at 8.45, you children will arrive late into class which is unsettling for 
them.  Please give your children a relaxed start to the school day by arriving on time. 
 
 

Star of the Week 

The following children have received a Star of the Week certificate this week:  

 

Nursery Efetobore 
For always trying her best and joining in during carpet 

sessions. 

Reception 
Noah For showing such enthusiasm for all that we do, always trying 

his best!  

Year 1 Sayuni For trying her best to use her phonics when writing.  

Year 2 Olivia For trying her best to be independent in her work.   

Year 3 Madeline For always having a positive and enthusiastic attitude to work  

Year 4 Cade 
For some fantastic work in Maths this week, multiplying and 

dividing by 10 and 100.  

Year 5 Chloe For an excellent Apollo 11 recount 

Year 6 Nathan For some excellent algebra work in maths this week 

 



 
 
 

      

Online Safety 

Encourage your child to think critically and question what they see online. 

Talk to them about where they go to get information they trust, talk about 

fake news, fake followers and scams. Help them develop a healthy suspicion 

of whether people are who they say they are. 

 


